
Check out what's happening in Saskatoon Willowgrove and throughout the Province! 
 

  

 

 



SASKATOON'S REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE AND PARADE 

 

One of Canada's largest indoor Remembrance Day service.  Full parade 2000 strong, accessible 

seating, free parking. This service can also be viewed with slight tape-delay on local cable TV. 

• Doors open at 9:00 a.m.  

• Choir begins at 9:25am  

• Event starts at 10:25am  

• Events ends at 12:15pm 

Downtown Special Events Stop (23rd Street & 2nd Avenue): Buses will depart every 15 minutes 

between 8:45 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. 

Market Mall: Bus will depart at 9:45 a.m. 

The Centre Mall: Bus will depart at 9:45 a.m. 

Return trips will begin immediately following the close of ceremonies (approximately 12:15 p.m.). 

Free service to and from SaskTel Centre will also be available for individuals using Access Transit - 

regular booking procedures apply. 

For more information on Transit's free Remembrance Day service, please call Transit Customer 

Service at 306-975-3100. 

 



PROUD TO SERVE THE PEOPLE OF SASKATOON WILLOWGROVE 
AND THIS GREAT PROVINCE 

 

15 years ago today I had the privilege of being elected to the Saskatchewan Legislative Assembly. 

Thank you to Saskatchewan residents for allowing me the honour to serve. Congratulations to my 

colleagues Delbert Kirsch and Don Morgan who were elected that same day. November 5, 2003. 

 

FITTING TO SHARE THIS STORY AS WE APPROACH 
REMEMBRANCE DAY 



 

If you look at the back right-hand side of a Canadian $10 bill, you will see an old veteran standing at 

attention near the Ottawa War Memorial. His name is Robert Metcalfe and he passed away 

September, 2007 at the age of 90. 

 

That he managed to live to that age is rather remarkable, given what happened in the Second World 

War. Born in  England , he was one of the 400,000 members of the British Expeditionary Force sent to 

the mainland where they found themselves facing the new German warfare technique - the Blitzkrieg. 

 

He was treating a wounded comrade when he was hit in the legs by shrapnel. 

 

En route to hospital, his ambulance came under fire from a German tank, which then miraculously 

ceased fire. Evacuated from  Dunkirk  on HMS Grenade, two of the sister ships with them were sunk. 

 

Recovered, he was sent to allied campaigns in North Africa and  Italy . En route, his ship was chased 

by the German battleship  Bismarck.  In  North Africa  he served under General Montgomery against 

the Desert Fox, Rommel. 

 

Sent into the Italian campaign, he met his future wife, a lieutenant and physio-therapist in a Canadian 

hospital. They were married in the morning by the mayor of the Italian town, and again in the 

afternoon by a British padre.  After the war, they settled in  Chatham ,  Ontario , where he went into 

politics and became the warden (chairman) of the county, and on his retirement he and his wife 

moved to  Ottawa . At the age of 80 he wrote a book about his experiences. 

 

One day out of the blue he received a call from a government official asking him to go downtown for 

a photo op. He wasn't told what the photo was for, or why they chose him. 'He had no idea he would 

be on the bill,' his daughter said. 

 

And now you know the story of the old veteran on the $10 bill. 

 



PROVINCIAL ARCHIVES LAUNCHES FINAL VIDEO IN THE FIRST 
WORLD WAR SERIES 

 

The Provincial Archives of Saskatchewan is pleased to announce the launch of its video “Amiens, 

Armistice and Aftermath”, the fifth and final video in the From the Prairies to the Trenches video 

series.  All five videos will be screened at an event co-hosted by the Provincial Archives and the 

Provincial Capital Commission at the MacKenzie Art Gallery, Shumiatcher Theatre, in Regina on 

November 7. 

 

“As we commemorate the Armistice that ended the First World War, we have the opportunity to 

reflect on the importance of archives in preserving historical records for current and future 

generations,” Minister Responsible for the Provincial Archives Ken Cheveldayoff said.  “Archives 

capture events, stories, voices and images to connect citizens with their past in a very real way.” 

 

Read more here. 

 

SASKENERGY RATE REDUCTION TO LOWEST LEVEL IN 19 
YEARS COULD BE WIPED OUT BY FEDERAL CARBON TAX 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/november/05/wwi-video-series


 

Starting November 1, Saskatchewan homeowners and businesses will see their natural gas rates 

reduced.  However, the savings may be only temporary if the federal carbon tax is imposed on 

SaskEnergy customers. 

 

SaskEnergy’s commodity rate drops from $3.65/Gigajoule (GJ) to $2.95/Gigajoule (GJ) today, which is 

the lowest rate offered to customers since 1999.  SaskEnergy has applied to the Saskatchewan Rate 

Review Panel for an even lower rate of $2.65/GJ, which would come into effect on April 1, 2019.  The 

Government of Saskatchewan approved SaskEnergy’s request for an interim November 1 rate to 

allow customers to take advantage of lower rates during the peak winter heating season. 

 

“One of the largest commodity rate reductions in SaskEnergy’s 30-year history could be short-lived, 

due to the Trudeau government’s plan to impose a fuel levy this spring on every home, farm, and 

business served by natural gas,” Minister responsible for SaskEnergy Bronwyn Eyre said.  “While 

SaskEnergy has been able to pass along savings this winter, the corporation could be forced into 

several years of large, uncalled-for increases due to the federal carbon tax.” 

 

Read the entire news release here. 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/november/01/saskenergy-rate-reduction


Premier Scott Moe, "We introduced a bill to enact our Made in Saskatchewan plan: Prairie 

Resilience.  Unlike plans from the NDP and Trudeau Liberals, it does NOT include a carbon tax.  This 

plan reduces emissions and protect families & job creators in the province while we continue to take 

the Trudeau carbon tax to court." 

 

SAVE THE DATE - ERINDALE ARBOR CREEK HOLIDAY TRADE 
SHOW 

 

Erindale Arbor Creek Community Association is hosting a Holiday Trade Show on Saturday 

November 24, 2018 at Father Robinson School. We are highlighting local Crafters, Artists and Small 

Businesses with this event. The trade show will be open from 11:00am-4:00pm. Please mark your 

calendars. 

 

If you have any questions you can contact me through email bridgit.morrissey@gmail.com or on 

Facebook Messenger (Bridgit Stewart). 

 

SWIFT CURRENT BRONCOS AND HUMBOLT BRONCOS 

RELEASED UNIQUE UNIFORST FOR #BRONCOSSTRONG NIGHT  



 

Dr. Dean Vause with his son Taylor Vause 

 

Congratulations to Taylor Vause, a graphic designer and alumnus of Swift Current who 

designed meaningful jerseys in honour of the  4 Swift Current Broncos and  the 16 Humboldt 

Broncos that tragically lost their lives in two separate bus crashes.  Taylor, who is currently playing 

professional hockey in Austria was extremely proud to release these jerseys.  He hopes the jerseys 

represent all those affected with the respect they deserve. 

 

Both teams wore the #BroncosStrong jerseys on Friday, November 2nd in their respective games. 

Swift Current will auction the jerseys off with proceeds benefitting the STARS Air Ambulance, while 

Humboldt will wear them as a third jersey throughout the season. The only difference between the 

SJHL and WHL patches on the upper right side of the chest. 

 

BE A SANTA TO A SENIOR 



 

To learn more about the creative and generous ways people have contributed to the Be A Santa To A 

Senior Program over the past 9 years, visit our website at www.homeinstead.com/3023/about-us/be-a-

santa-to-a-senior. 

 

Help make a difference in the lives of seniors this Christmas! This holiday season, many Saskatoon 

seniors who are alone and living in care facilities will receive some holiday cheer thanks to the 

Annual Be a Santa to a Senior® program.  Sponsored by Home Instead Senior Care®, the program 

brings together Saskatoon’s corporate employers, nonprofits, retailers, elementary schools, 

community volunteers to provide companionship for lonely and isolated seniors. 

 

Click here to see how you or your family, co-workers, team, community groups or classes can get 

involved. 

 

PROVINCIAL AND MUNICIPAL ELECTION DATES TO BE 
ADJUSTED 

http://news.homeinstead.com/rd/9z2zdigelomh4tqo97o2j6p7gmls44rta3tiheniuso_rqv0
http://news.homeinstead.com/rd/9z2zdigelomh4tqo97o2j6p7gmls44rta3tiheniuso_rqv0
https://www.homeinstead.com/3023/about-us/be-a-santa-to-a-senior?utm_source=iPost&utm_medium=email&utm_source=iPost&utm_medium=email


 

Premier Scott Moe, Justice Minister Don Morgan and Government Relations Minister Warren Kaeding 

announced that the 2020 provincial, municipal and school board election dates will be adjusted 

slightly to provide more separation between the two dates. 

 

Under the existing election laws, the 2020 provincial election would have been held five days after 

municipal elections.  Those laws will be amended so the provincial election is held on October 26, 

2020, with municipal and school board elections held two weeks later on November 9, 2020.  The 

updates to the legislation will outline that following 2020 on a four-year schedule, future provincial 

elections will be held on the last Monday in October and future municipal elections will occur on the 

second Wednesday in November, unless it falls on Remembrance Day. 

 

“After consulting extensively with both rural and urban municipalities, it was clear they wanted to 

keep their elections in the fall of 2020,” Moe said.  “We believe we have reached a reasonable 

compromise that will allow local officials time to prepare for these changes.” 

 

Read more here. 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/october/31/election-dates


HOCKEY FIGHTS CANCER 

 

Hockey is a way of life for many across the country – unfortunately so too is cancer. Over the years, 

cancer has impacted the hockey family, as members of its own community have been touched by the 

disease. The NHL and NHLPA honour those we have lost and continue to celebrate and support 

survivors through Hockey Fights CancerTM. 

Hockey Fights CancerTM gets an assist from players, coaches, officials, front office staff, corporate 

partners, and fans. Together, the hockey family looks to inspire hope and courage for those who are 

living with, going through, and moving past cancer. 

 Join the Canadian Cancer Society and Hockey Fights Cancer™ this November as we unite 

Canadians in support of cancer patients and their families. Together, we can inspire hope and 

courage for those who are living with and moving past cancer. 

 

Hockey Fights Cancer™, a joint initiative by the National Hockey League, the National Hockey League 

Players' Association in partnership with the Canadian Cancer Society, is offering 3 exciting ways to 

make a difference this month.  Together, we can help ensure Canadians affected by cancer feel 

support from their team.  Click here to learn more. 

 

SASKATCHEWAN RATTLERS RELEASE INAUGURAL SEASON 
SCHEDULE 

http://www.cancer.ca/en/get-involved/support-us/hockey-fights-cancer/?region=on


 

The summer of 2019 marks a historical moment in Saskatchewan.  Lee Genier, President & COO has 

the following message:  

Having spent most of my adult life in professional and Olympic sports, it’s an honour to help bring 

the Saskatchewan Rattlers to the city of Saskatoon. The province is known across Canada for having 

rabid and loyal sports fans, and I’m looking forward to helping add a new generation of professional 

basketball fans to further that reputation. 

  

In a league created by Canadians for Canadians, our team on the court will play at a very high level 

that appeals to ardent basketball fans. And we will wrap the game within an electric atmosphere 

that’s sure to bring even the most novice sports fan back every week. 

  

The new Canadian Elite Basketball League promises to deliver an entire game day experience. Each 

of our 10 home dates at the SaskTel Centre will be major events. Fans of all ages will take in an 

amazing entertainment experience while enjoying the sport that boasts more participants than any 

other in North America. 

  

I invite all fans looking to experience a new pro sports entertainment option to open their minds, get 

ready for fast-paced professional basketball in an atmosphere that resembles a rock concert, and be 

prepared to be entertained! 

Click here for more information regarding news, tickets and schedule. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO CANADA'S 2019 BEST DRESSED POLICE 
VEHICLE AWARD WINNERS 

https://www.therattlers.ca/about-the-rattlers


 

The Saskatchewan Highway Patrol were recently recognized for their new vehicle look. They finished 

second for “best dressed” Blue Line vehicle awards. 

 

Blue Line congratulates the winners of its annual Best Dressed Police Vehicle Awards, the only 

program of its kind in Canada. 

 

 

The program showcases innovative and effective designs for police vehicle graphics and equipment 

packages and installation. These vehicles are often the most public face of policing and should 

reflect their communities as well as serve as a symbol of civic pride.   

  

 

CONGRATULATIONS AND GOOD LUCK TO THE CENTENNIAL 
CHARGERS! 

 

Following a great game that went into overtime last Saturday, the Centennial Chargers won the city 

4A finals against the Holy Cross Crusaders 16 - 4.  

https://www.blueline.ca/canadas-best-dressed-police-vehicle


 

This weekend the host Centennial Chargers will go up against the Regina Marauders  in the 

Saskatchewan High Schools Athletic Association's 4A final.  Plan to attend this exciting 

game  November 10th at 1:30 pm at the Saskatoon Minor Football Field. 

 

Usually my colleague the Honourable Gene Makowsky and I cheer for the same football team, but this 

weekend its a different story!  Good luck to both teams …. but a little extra luck to the Chargers! 

 

SASK COUNTRY CHRISTMAS - NOVEMBER 22 

 

Mark your calendars for this special event taking place November 22nd.  Sask Country Christmas is a 

performance gala dedicated to showcasing songwriters and contemporary chart toppers with 

Saskatchewan roots. All proceeds of this show will go to The Saskatoon Society for the Protection of 

Children, which provides services that allow for the safety of children and healthy development of 

families through the Crisis Nursery and Parent Aide programs. 

 

The gala will take place November 22 at TCU Place beginning at 7:30 pm and consists of two halves 

ran as two separate shows with an intermission in between. Each half features a master of 

ceremonies and a 4 person songwriters in the round. Both halves will end with a headlining 

performer at centre stage. 

 

Country music is underrepresented in Saskatoon with very few large event opportunities for artists to 

perform in and, for country music lovers from around the province to enjoy. Sask Country Christmas 

will provide an opportunity for the entire province of country music lovers to come together during a 

beautiful, community oriented time of year and experience world class music. Even better, they will 

know that they are supporting the wellbeing of children and families at risk in Saskatoon. 



 

Click here for details.  

 

INTERPERSONAL VIOLENCE DISCLOSURE PROTOCAL ACT - 
CLARE'S LAW - INTRODUCED IN SASKATCHEWAN 

 
Saskatchewan is the first province in Canada to introduce legislation that allows police to release 

information about someone’s violent or abusive past to intimate partners who may be at risk. 

 

The Interpersonal Violence Disclosure Protocol (Clare’s Law) Act will provide the legislative 

framework for police services to disclose relevant information to people at risk through the “right to 

know” process and to applicants through the “right to ask” process. 

 

“We have seen too many cases of interpersonal, domestic and sexual violence in our province,” 

Justice Minister and Attorney General Don Morgan said.  “If we are able to identify risk and inform 

those at risk, we hope to help protect people in Saskatchewan from violent and abusive behaviour by 

a partner.” 

 

Continue reading this news release here. 

 

SASKATCHEWAN JOB GROWTH 
 
Statistics Canada reported today that in October Saskatchewan’s year-over-year employment 

increased by 9,400 jobs.  This is the largest gain in jobs for the province since October 2014. 

 

Full-time employment increased by 5,700 jobs and part-time employment increased by 3,700 jobs 

compared to a year ago.  On a monthly basis, seasonally adjusted employment increased by 2,500 

jobs from September 2018.  

https://www.tourismsaskatoon.com/event/sask-country-christmas/22702/
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/november/05/clares-law


 

“These job numbers are unequivocally positive news for our provincial economy,” Immigration and 

Career Training Minister Jeremy Harrison said.  “Saskatchewan job creators are showing confidence 

in our province in spite of the headwinds our economy faces in the areas of transportation, trade and 

the threat of a federally imposed carbon tax.  We will continue to promote our province and the 

goods produced and manufactured by our residents to new and existing trade markets in order to 

create jobs and opportunity for Saskatchewan people right here at home.”  Read the October 

highlights here. 

 

 

Premier Scott Moe, "October’s job numbers are strong for Saskatchewan, in spite of a challenging 

world price and trade environment for our exports.  Unemployment is down as we added nearly 2,500 

jobs last month, and nearly 10,000 over the last year. That's the best yearly job growth in nearly four 

years!  But there’s still more work to do.  We will continue to stand up for Saskatchewan workers and 

jobs." 

 

PROVINCIAL GOVERNMENT RECOGNIZES SASKATCHEWAN 
SCHOLARSHIP OF HONOUR RECIPIENTS 

 
Advanced Education Minister Tina Beaudry-Mellor recognized 27 recipients of the Saskatchewan 

Scholarship of Honour at the Saskatchewan Legislature today. 

 

The scholarship recognizes returning Canadian Armed Forces Members as well as the spouses and 

children of injured or fallen members.  The scholarship provides a one-time award of $5,000 toward 

post-secondary education. 

 

“Our government is forever grateful to the many men and women serving in Canada’s Armed 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/november/02/job-numbers


Forces,” Beaudry-Mellor said.  “This scholarship will help them pursue their post-secondary studies 

and is a small way we can honour these brave individuals who have given so much to protect our 

country and our freedom.” 

 

Click here to read the entire news release. 

 

PROJECT RED RIBBON - MADD CANADA 

 

Tie it! Wear it! Show it! Share it! Live it! Every holiday season, MADD Canada hosts Project Red 

Ribbon, a campaign to raise awareness about the risks and consequences of impaired driving, and to 

keep the sober driving message top of mind during the busy holiday season. 

 

We ask Canadians to tie the red ribbons to their vehicle, keychain, purse, briefcase or backpack as a 

reminder that it is NEVER OKAY to drive drunk or drive high. 

 

Remember …  

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/november/05/scholarship-of-honour-recipients


• Never drive impaired or ride with an impaired driver. 

• Plan ahead if you’re going to be drinking or consuming cannabis or other drugs. Call an Uber 

or a cab, arrange a designated driver, take public transit or stay the night. 

• Call 911 you see a driver you suspect is impaired. For information on the signs of an 

impaired driver and what to do, visit our Campaign 911 page here. 

 

CELEBRATING SKILLED TRADES AND TECHNOLOGY WEEK IN 
SASKATCHEWAN 

 

The Government of Saskatchewan has proclaimed November 4-10 as Skilled Trades and Technology 

Week in Saskatchewan to raise awareness of the career opportunities available in the skilled trades 

and technology sectors.  This week aligns with the National Skilled Trades and Technology Week 

celebrated across Canada. 

 

“Careers in the skilled trades and technology sectors are rewarding and challenging,” Immigration 

and Career Training Minister Jeremy Harrison said.  “This week helps enhance understanding of the 

wide array of career options available, and is also a chance to acknowledge the important work 

performed by those employed in these fields.” 

 

Schools are encouraged to celebrate the week by co-ordinating try-a-trade events and inviting 

speakers into their classrooms to discuss career opportunities. 

 

Click here to read the entire news release and see more great photos! 

 

https://www.uber.com/partner/en-ca/madd-canada/
https://madd.ca/pages/programs/awareness-campaigns/campaign-911/
https://madd.ca/pages/programs/awareness-campaigns/campaign-911/
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/november/05/skilled-trades-and-tech-week


COMING EVENTS  
IF YOU HAVE AN EVENT YOU WOULD LIKE US TO HIGHLIGHT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER, PLEASE LET US KNOW! 

Provincial Point of View is a great way to connect with our community.  We appreciate 
the opportunity to share the successes we see in our constituency and highlight the 
many events happening in our community.  If you have a suggestion for items you 

would like highlighted in this newsletter, please 
email:  ken.cheveldayoff.mla@sasktel.net 

  

 

   

2018 DIWALI, The Celebration of Lights 

Where:  Park Town Hotel 

When:  November 10th, 6:30 pm 

Click here for additional information 

 

 

Remembrance Day Service and Parade 

Where:  SaskTel Centre, doors open at 9 am, event begins at 10:25 

When:  November 11th 

Click here for details  

https://www.tourismsaskatoon.com/event/2018-diwali-(the-celebration-of-lights)/22688/
https://www.tourismsaskatoon.com/event/remembrance-day-service-and-parade/22049/


 

 

 

28th Annual Saskatoon Santa Claus Parade 

Where:  Downtown Saskatoon, watch for the official parade route 

When:  Sunday, November 18th at 1:00 pm 

Click here for details / updates 

 

Festival of Trees 

When:  November 23 - December 1 

Where:  Western Development Museum 

Click here for information 

https://www.tourismsaskatoon.com/event/28th-annual-saskatoon-santa-claus-parade/22667/
http://www.festival-of-trees.com/


 

 

BHP Enchanted Forest Holiday Light Tour 

When:  November 17th - January 4th (Push2Play LightWalk, November 16th) 

Where:  Saskatoon Forestry Farm Park & Zoo 

Click here for details 

 

 

Our Best to You Art & Craft Sale 

When:  November 23 - 25 

Where:  Prairieland Park Hall E 

For additional information, click here. 

For a listing of several additional craft shows in Saskatoon, click here. 

https://www.tourismsaskatoon.com/event/bhp-enchanted-forest-holiday-light-tour/22050/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1719524921507889/
https://www.familyfuncanada.com/saskatoon/christmas-craft-fairs-saskatoon/


 

 

 

 Saskatoon Evergreen Community Association Activity  

When:  Tuesdays from 10 am - 11 am 

Where:  Evergreen Community Resource Room 

Click here for additional information.  

 

 

 

Free Community Event - Erindale Alliance Church 

When:  every second and fourth Thursday from 9:30 am - 11:30 am 

October 11 - December 6 

Where:  Erindale Alliance Church 

For more information, call Tracy at 306.249.3393 or click here.. 

 

   

  

 

https://www.facebook.com/saskatoonevergreen/photos/a.1503207196586413/2141482202758906/?type=3&theater
http://www.erindalealliance.ca/


 

   

THOUGHT OF THE DAY 

 

 

 

friend on Facebook | forward to a friend  

 

KEEP IN TOUCH 

 

 I appreciate the many opportunities to make a positive difference in my constituency. Your phone 

calls, letters, and emails make a big difference in keeping me informed on the issues that matter to 

you.  

If you would like me to recognize anyone or have your event mentioned in this newsletter, please 

don't hesitate to call or email me. 

 

"From a Provincial Point of View" is a weekly message from Ken Cheveldayoff, MLA 

Saskatoon Willowgrove. Your opinions are important and your letters, emails, and phone calls on any 

issues relating to the provincial government are welcomed. 

Copyright © *|2018|* *|Ken Cheveldayoff, MLA Saskatoon Willowgrove|*, All rights 

reserved. 

 

Phone: 306-651-7100 

 

https://mailchi.mp/sasktel/from-a-provincial-point-of-view-we-honour-and-remember-those-that-made-the-ultimate-sacrifice-for-our-freedom?e=1808336f6e
http://us6.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=885502a5ed2579eca5f5e33bb&id=1a466557cd&e=1808336f6e


 

Email: ken.cheveldayoff.mla@sasktel.net 
 

 

 


